










































































JOHN A. GAROFALO, M.D., P.C. 

100 Hickory Hill Road        Oncology 
West Chester, PA  19382-6749       Immunology 
Telephone:  561-531-2402 and 610-793-055     Nutrition 
 
 
September 28, 2022 
 
 
Town Council and Members of the Architectural Commission 
Town of Palm Beach 
360 S. County Road 
Palm Beach, FL   33480 
 
Attn:  Kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com 
 
RE:  Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022) 
 
Dear Town Council and ARCOM Members: 
 
I fully support the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley Place.  I live near the proposed 
school and believe it to be an added value to the Town and it surely will be Town Serving. 
 
A town needs to have proper education opportunities for all ages, even the young among us.  It always 
puzzled me that we don’t have a preschool option on the island.  The Alef Preschool is a long-awaited 
answer to this need. 
 
We as residents of the town are looking forward to this new development which will be a great benefit 
to the many families who have moved to Palm Beach and are presently driving their young children off 
island each day. 
 
Thank you for serving the town and thank you for being the voice of our little ones who need proper 
education.  Alef Preschool will teach morals and values. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John A. Garofalo, M.D., P.. 
 
Cc:  Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com 
        Town Council – council@townofpalmbeach.com 
         rabbi@palmbeachjewish.com 
         www.PalmBeachJewish.com 
         
 
 
 

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:rabbi@palmbeachjewish.com
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From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW:
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 8:26:57 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Michael Belisle <mikebelisle88@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 25, 2022 3:17 PM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject:
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480
kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com
 
​Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place 
 
Dear Town Council Members,
 
This letter is to express my support for the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley
Place. 
 
I am a 40 year resident of Palm Beach and the transformation of the last couple years in regards to
young families moving in is unprecedented. I constantly hear of the issue of lack of any preschool on
the island. The proposed preschool is situated in a beautiful location, with ample parking, allowing
for convenient drop-off and pick-up.
 
Thank you for your consideration of my opinion.
 

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
mailto:kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com


Sincerely
Michael A. Belisle 
  
cc:​Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
​Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com


From: James Murphy
To: Antonette Fabrizi; Kelly Churney
Cc: Emily Lyn; Bradley Falco
Subject: FW: 165 Bradley Place Pre-School
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:23:24 AM

 
 
James G. Murphy 
Assistant Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning & Building
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Martin Klein <martin@miklein.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:22 AM
To: James Murphy <jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: 165 Bradley Place Pre-School
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear James,
 
I hope you and your loved ones are safe and well. Nothing else matters. I see that
today’s Arcom hearing is still scheduled. I’d appreciate it if you could bring this letter
to the Commission’s attention.
 
Dear Commission,
 
I write in support of the request of the Chabad House in their lease for a pre-school at
165 Bradley Place. As the former head of one of New York’s largest religious
institutions as well as the former chair of our Planning and Zoning Commission, I’ve
always been concerned with achieving that proper balance. I’ve been a long time
champion of education, including religious education, and having a pre-school is a
noble effort. Of course we want to achieve a balance in our community and I think the
applicant has done that. I note that this is a proposed lease which will be temporary
and I urge the Commission to support it with such modifications as you, in your
wisdom, will suggest.
 
Respectfully,
Martin I. Klein
 
Martin I. Klein, PLLC.
1060 North Ocean Blvd..

mailto:jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:elyn@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:bfalco@TownOfPalmBeach.com
file:///kapachinski/AppData/Local/Temp/notes5D3EFE/www.townofpalmbeach.com


Palm Beach, Florida 33480
Telephone:   (561) 881-8000
Facsimile:     (561) 881-8080
martin@miklein.com
- 
 
- 
 
 

mailto:martin@miklein.com


From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Thursday, September 29, 2022 8:34:52 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 7:37 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Fwd: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com>
Date: September 28, 2022 at 11:08:22 AM EDT
To: kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com

And 
Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com

Subject: RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

﻿Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480

kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
mailto:glandgl@hotmail.com
mailto:kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com


RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

I am a longtime Palm Beach resident living in The Biltmore just across the street from
the proposed preschool.

This letter is to express my support for the new Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at
165 Bradley Place. I find it hard to believe that anyone would oppose the only
preschool option in our beautiful community, especially while choosing to live in a
home or condo across the street from busy bars and restaurants, operating through
the night, and a preschool operates during daytime hours only. 

How far have we fallen if we oppose the opening of the only preschool on the island?
Making a fuss about a modest preschool opening in our town in a commercial building
is very distressing. I am in support of the preschool and hope that our Town Council
and members of ARCOM are too.

Thank you members of Town Council and members of ARCOM for doing what’s right as
you stand for education, the advantages being both local so residents with young
children do not have to drive on and off the island every day, and a preschool also of
the highest academic and interpersonal level, this is Alef Preschool.

Sincerely,

George Guido Lombardi

Owner/ resident

150 Bradley Place apt 904
Palm Beach

Florida3 3480

cc: Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com


From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: Fw: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 11:21:27 AM

Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning & Building
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-227-6408
561-835-4621 (fax)
www.townofpalmbeach.com

From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 11:08 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 
******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests
for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480

kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com
RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

I am a longtime Palm Beach resident living in The Biltmore just across the street from the proposed
preschool.

This letter is to express my support for the new Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley
Place. I find it hard to believe that anyone would oppose the only preschool option in our beautiful
community, especially while choosing to live in a home or condo across the street from busy bars
and restaurants, operating through the night, and a preschool operates during daytime hours only.

How far have we fallen if we oppose the opening of the only preschool on the island? Making a fuss
about a modest preschool opening in our town in a commercial building is very distressing. I am in
support of the preschool and hope that our Town Council and members of ARCOM are too.

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/


Thank you members of Town Council and members of ARCOM for doing what’s right as you stand
for education, the advantages being both local so residents with young children do not have to drive
on and off the island every day, and a preschool also of the highest academic and interpersonal level,
this is Alef Preschool.

Sincerely,

George Guido Lombardi

Owner/ resident

150 Bradley Place apt 904
Palm Beach

Florida3 3480

cc: Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

Sent from my iPhone



From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:46:26 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Tara <tara.k.moore@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 6:11 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Cc: Danielle Hickox Moore <DMoore@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Town Council
<TCouncil@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

This letter is to express my support for the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach at 165
Bradley Place. I live near the proposed school and it is of great value to the Town and
it will be Town Serving. It will also be a great benefit to our family and the many young
families that live on Palm Beach. We are presently driving our son off the island each
day because the Town does not have any preschool accommodations. We plan on
sending our son to Alef Preschool as soon as they open. 

We look forward to the opening of Alef Preschool at 165 Bradley Place, and thank
you for allowing our child to have this wonderful opportunity.
 

Sincerely,
Tara K. Moore

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/165+Bradley+Place?entry=gmail&source=g


From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach — 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 1:55:53 PM

Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk

Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com

-----Original Message-----
From: Daniel R. Benson <DBenson@kasowitz.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 1:45 PM
To: Danielle Hickox Moore <DMoore@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Kelly Churney
<KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Town Council <TCouncil@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach — 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should
not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town
records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear Mayor Moore, Town Council Members and ARCOM Members:

I am writing in support of the Alef Preschool.  My wife and I are delighted at the prospect of the preschool opening
in Palm Beach close to where we live.  We now drive our two-year-old son over a half hour each way to a Jewish
school in Boynton Beach, so Alef Preschool will be a great benefit to us, as well as to other families in Palm Beach
with young children.  We have been very impressed by the people opening the school and the plans for its
development.  It is very difficult for us to understand how anyone could have any reasonable grounds for objecting
to it.  We thank you in advance for enabling the opening of this preschool which will represent a very significant
benefit to Palm Beach.

Respectfully,

Daniel R. Benson
Kasowitz Benson Torres LLP
1633 Broadway
New York, New York 10019
(212) 506-1720 (office)
(917) 880-8690 (mobile)
(212) 506-1849 (fax)
DBenson@kasowitz.com

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may be subject to the attorney-client privilege. Use
or disclosure of this e-mail or any such files by anyone other than a designated addressee is unauthorized. If you are
not an intended recipient, please notify the sender by e-mail and delete this e-mail without making a copy.

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com


1

Jennifer Hofmeister-Drew

From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com>
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 4:17 PM
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Cc: smorris@pbbiltmore.com
Subject: ARC-22-200 (ZON-22-132) 165 BRADLEY PL (COMBO) Objection

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should not 
be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town 
records should be verified for authenticity.****** 

Dear Antonette and ARCOM Commissioners, 
 I am writing on behalf of all the concerned residents of Park Ave, Palm Beach who are in opposition to the 
project/variances proposed for 165 Bradley Place.  
The school is requesting a variance to replace the rear parking lot/thoroughfare with a playground. Ourselves along with 
several of our neighbors oppose this variance/project for a variety of reasons.  
-Increased traffic causing added congestion on a one way residential block with limited parking for residents. 
-Reduced parking for the building due to addition of a playground. 
-Calls for removal of the rear thoroughfare which controls commercial traffic for the building and surrounding businesses. 
Traffic and short term parking for drop off/pickup is bound to be redirected down our one way residential street.  
-Immediate area already has high concentration of busy commercial enterprises, Publix, Palm Beach Hotel and stores, 
Galleria, Banks, condominiums etc.  
Due to these reasons and a variety of others, we oppose this project and its required variances at 165 Bradley Place.  
Please see below one of the many letters expressing concerns and disapproval of the project and its variances.  
 
Please add us to the opposition of this project. 
We have the house directly behind the Old Guard 
and it is tough enough that people park directly in front  
of the house which does not allow us to do so. 
Also we are not in favor of a playground directly behind 
our house as this would add a noise level that we would 
prefer not to have. 
Our street is congested enough and we don't need people 
using our street as a drop off or pick up area. This would 
prohibit us from getting to our home. Park Ave. is a residential 
street and not equipped to deal with a great deal of commercial  
traffic. 
Thank you, 
Patty Dean & Park Miller 
262 Park Ave. 
 
 Please forward our opposition to each of the ARCOM Commissioners and confirm receipt. Appreciate your time and 
efforts. 
 
Thank you, 
Patrick & Lisa McGowan, 251 Park Ave. 
Catherine Stewart, 253 Park Ave. 
Ken Moreland, 265 Park Ave. 
Ann Heep, 234 Park Ave. 
James & CeAnn Carney, 263 Park Ave. 



From: Kelly Churney
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com; John Eubanks Jr
Cc: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 10:18:20 AM

Good morning,
 
Please have them send the letters to Antonette Fabrizi at afabrizi@townofpalmbeach.com.
 
Thank you,
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:18 AM
To: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com>
Cc: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 
Thank you
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM
Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 

From: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:13 AM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Cc: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@townofpalmbeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com


 
They can e-mail objections to Kelly Churney at KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
at the Town and ask that a copy be sent to each of the ARCOM Commissioners.   I
will send you a draft of the Biltmore letter shortly. 
 
John R Eubanks, Jr. 

TALLAHASSEE | WEST PALM BEACH | PENSACOLA
 
605 North Olive Avenue, 2nd Floor
West Palm Beach, Florida 33401
T (561) 721-4000 / F (561) 721-4001 / D (561) 721-4002
E-mail: jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
Website: www.sniffenlaw.com / Twitter: @Sniffenlaw
 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING EMAIL COMMUNICATION: With changes in technology, the Firm is
aware that email is a common method of communication; however, please keep in mind the following: (1)
clients should never use computers maintained or monitored by others (e.g., work; public computers)
when communicating about sensitive or attorney-client matters; (2) incoming emails may not be read
immediately, because the intended recipient may be out of the office or otherwise unavailable; if your
email communication is time-sensitive, please call our office to ensure we are aware of your email; and
(3) the Firm uses automated filters to block viruses and unwanted emails.  It is possible the Firm’s
network may not recognize your email address and prevent your emails from being properly delivered.
Please call our office if we have not responded to your email within a reasonable time or if the matter is
time-sensitive.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Information in this email may be protected from distribution by law,
confidential, or protected from disclosure by the attorney-client privilege. It is intended only for the use of
the disclosed individual or entity. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, you are
hereby notified that the law may restrict or prohibit the unintended use, copying or distribution of this
communication. If you have received this email in error, please email the sender immediately upon receipt
for further instruction.
 
DISCLAIMER: Pursuant to Circular 230 issued by the United States Treasury Department and relating to
practice before the Internal Revenue Service, any comment or opinion in this communication relating to a
federal tax issue is not intended to be used, and cannot be used, by a taxpayer for the purpose of
avoiding tax-related penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer.
 
 
 
 
 
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:10 AM
To: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com>
Subject: FW: 165 Bradley Pl
 
I asked them to send something in writing
 
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
http://www.sniffenlaw.com/
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com


Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 

From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 24, 2022 3:23 PM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Subject: Re: 165 Bradley Pl
 
Hi Sally,
Please add these Park Ave residents to the opposition so far:
-Patrick and Lisa McGowan
-Catherine Stewart
-Ken Moreland
 
I will let you know of any others and let me know if our input is needed. It appears you have a fair amount
of strong oppositions already logged.
All the best,
Pat McGowan
 
 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
To: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com>
Sent: Thu, Sep 22, 2022 10:35 am
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl

Thank you for reaching out to me regarding this matter.
We have joined with the Park Regent and also have the support of El Lugano in opposing this variance.
Perhaps you can provide a list of your neighbors who also oppose the matter.
Let me know and thank you
Sally
 
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM
Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 
From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 10:11 AM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Subject: 165 Bradley Pl
 
Hello Sally,
 Hope all is well and I am writing you as a concerned neighbor on Park Ave in regards to the proposed
development and use at 165 Bradley Pl. I am told yourself and the Biltmore community are engaged with

mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com


this process and mostly oppose its current plans. Please feel free to include ourselves and neighbors in
your opposition as we feel no need for a religious school to be located in an already high traffic and
residential area. We are also clients of Maura Ziska in our residential dealings. Hope to hear from you
and will be attending next weeks ARCOM meeting also.
All the best,
Patrick & Lisa McGowan
Park Ave
Palm Beach, FL 33480
914-482-4401
pmcgowansr@aol.com
 

 

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to
report this email as spam.

mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
https://us3.proofpointessentials.com/index01.php?mod_id=11&mod_option=logitem&mail_id=1664197819-M5BBhBdqOvCJ&r_address=jeubanks%40sniffenlaw.com&report=1


1

Jennifer Hofmeister-Drew

From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com>
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 4:17 PM
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Cc: smorris@pbbiltmore.com
Subject: ARC-22-200 (ZON-22-132) 165 BRADLEY PL (COMBO) Objection

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should not 
be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town 
records should be verified for authenticity.****** 

Dear Antonette and ARCOM Commissioners, 
 I am writing on behalf of all the concerned residents of Park Ave, Palm Beach who are in opposition to the 
project/variances proposed for 165 Bradley Place.  
The school is requesting a variance to replace the rear parking lot/thoroughfare with a playground. Ourselves along with 
several of our neighbors oppose this variance/project for a variety of reasons.  
-Increased traffic causing added congestion on a one way residential block with limited parking for residents. 
-Reduced parking for the building due to addition of a playground. 
-Calls for removal of the rear thoroughfare which controls commercial traffic for the building and surrounding businesses. 
Traffic and short term parking for drop off/pickup is bound to be redirected down our one way residential street.  
-Immediate area already has high concentration of busy commercial enterprises, Publix, Palm Beach Hotel and stores, 
Galleria, Banks, condominiums etc.  
Due to these reasons and a variety of others, we oppose this project and its required variances at 165 Bradley Place.  
Please see below one of the many letters expressing concerns and disapproval of the project and its variances.  
 
Please add us to the opposition of this project. 
We have the house directly behind the Old Guard 
and it is tough enough that people park directly in front  
of the house which does not allow us to do so. 
Also we are not in favor of a playground directly behind 
our house as this would add a noise level that we would 
prefer not to have. 
Our street is congested enough and we don't need people 
using our street as a drop off or pick up area. This would 
prohibit us from getting to our home. Park Ave. is a residential 
street and not equipped to deal with a great deal of commercial  
traffic. 
Thank you, 
Patty Dean & Park Miller 
262 Park Ave. 
 
 Please forward our opposition to each of the ARCOM Commissioners and confirm receipt. Appreciate your time and 
efforts. 
 
Thank you, 
Patrick & Lisa McGowan, 251 Park Ave. 
Catherine Stewart, 253 Park Ave. 
Ken Moreland, 265 Park Ave. 
Ann Heep, 234 Park Ave. 
James & CeAnn Carney, 263 Park Ave. 













































































From: James Murphy
To: Antonette Fabrizi; Yazmin Figueroa
Cc: Emily Lyn
Subject: FW: 165 Bradley Place - Applicant was the Property Owner not the Lessee.
Date: Wednesday, October 26, 2022 7:06:20 AM

FYI
 
James G. Murphy 
Assistant Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning & Building
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Jennifer Hofmeister-Drew <jhofmeister@TownOfPalmBeach.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 6:01 PM
To: Harvey E. Oyer, III <HOyer@shutts.com>
Cc: Wayne Bergman <wbergman@TownOfPalmBeach.com>; James Murphy
<jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com>; Roger Ramdeen <RRamdeen@shutts.com>
Subject: Fwd: 165 Bradley Place - Applicant was the Property Owner not the Lessee.
 
Please review the application docs. I will also in the morning. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Jenn 
 
Get Outlook for iOS

From: Wayne Bergman <wbergman@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 4:55:35 PM
To: Jennifer Hofmeister-Drew <jhofmeister@TownOfPalmBeach.com>; James Murphy
<jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Fw: 165 Bradley Place - Applicant was the Property Owner not the Lessee.
 
FYI
 

Wayne Bergman, MCP, LEED® AP

Director
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning, Building
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
Office: 561-227-6426

mailto:jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:yfigueroa@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:elyn@TownOfPalmBeach.com
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From: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 4:00 PM
To: Wayne Bergman <wbergman@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: 165 Bradley Place - Applicant was the Property Owner not the Lessee.
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Just to clarify for the Record the Applicant was identified as Biltmore Galleria
throughout the Letter of Intent and Application.  As such, any representation that the
Applicant was the Lessee was inaccurate.
 
John R Eubanks, Jr. 

TALLAHASSEE | WEST PALM BEACH | PENSACOLA
 
605 North Olive Avenue, 2nd Floor
West Palm Beach, Florida 33401
T (561) 721-4000 / F (561) 721-4001 / D (561) 721-4002
E-mail: jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
Website: www.sniffenlaw.com / Twitter: @Sniffenlaw
 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING EMAIL COMMUNICATION: With changes in technology, the Firm is
aware that email is a common method of communication; however, please keep in mind the following: (1)
clients should never use computers maintained or monitored by others (e.g., work; public computers)
when communicating about sensitive or attorney-client matters; (2) incoming emails may not be read
immediately, because the intended recipient may be out of the office or otherwise unavailable; if your
email communication is time-sensitive, please call our office to ensure we are aware of your email; and
(3) the Firm uses automated filters to block viruses and unwanted emails.  It is possible the Firm’s
network may not recognize your email address and prevent your emails from being properly delivered.
Please call our office if we have not responded to your email within a reasonable time or if the matter is
time-sensitive.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Information in this email may be protected from distribution by law,
confidential, or protected from disclosure by the attorney-client privilege. It is intended only for the use of
the disclosed individual or entity. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, you are
hereby notified that the law may restrict or prohibit the unintended use, copying or distribution of this
communication. If you have received this email in error, please email the sender immediately upon receipt
for further instruction.
 
DISCLAIMER: Pursuant to Circular 230 issued by the United States Treasury Department and relating to
practice before the Internal Revenue Service, any comment or opinion in this communication relating to a
federal tax issue is not intended to be used, and cannot be used, by a taxpayer for the purpose of
avoiding tax-related penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer.
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
mailto:wbergman@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
http://www.sniffenlaw.com/


Matthew and Adrienne Raptis 

128 Australian Avenue Palm Beach, FL 33480 

 
 
Town of Palm Beach 
360 S. County Road 
Palm Beach, FL 33480 
 
 
kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com 
  
Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place  
  
 
 
 
 
Dear Arcom and Town Council Members, 
  
This letter is to express our support for the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley Place.  
 
 
My wife and I are residents of Palm Beach. We are proud parents of young children and believe that 
education is what keeps our society healthy, both spiritually and physically. The idea that the Alef 
Preschool would bring the only early-childhood option to the island is so welcomed and appreciated by 
many young families!  
 
We are aware of many Palm Beach parents who are awaiting the opportunity to avail themselves of this 
top-tier early-childhood education option. 
 
The proposed preschool is in a most suitable commercial location, with ample parking, allowing for 
convenient drop-off and pick-up.  
 
 
Thank you for standing for education! 
 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Matthew & Adrienne Raptis 
 





Town of Palm Beach 
360 South County Road 
Palm Beach, FL 33480 
 
Dear ARCOM Members, 
 
I am writing in support of the Alef Preschool at 165 Bradley Place, which will be 
located very close to where I live at 303 Everglade Avenue. We lived in Palm 
Beach when my now grown daughters were much younger and I always thought it 
was unfortunate that with all the great education alternatives for older children in 
Palm Beach, there was nothing for pre-school children. A good pre-school will be 
a very important asset in attracting more families to the Island.  In addition, the 
parking and multiple drop off points should mitigate any traffic concerns, given 
the school’s modest size.  SoI would urge Arcom and Town Council members to 
approve the project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jeff Sagansky 
 
  



From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach — 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 1:55:53 PM

Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk

Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com

-----Original Message-----
From: Daniel R. Benson <DBenson@kasowitz.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 1:45 PM
To: Danielle Hickox Moore <DMoore@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Kelly Churney
<KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Town Council <TCouncil@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach — 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should
not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town
records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear Mayor Moore, Town Council Members and ARCOM Members:

I am writing in support of the Alef Preschool.  My wife and I are delighted at the prospect of the preschool opening
in Palm Beach close to where we live.  We now drive our two-year-old son over a half hour each way to a Jewish
school in Boynton Beach, so Alef Preschool will be a great benefit to us, as well as to other families in Palm Beach
with young children.  We have been very impressed by the people opening the school and the plans for its
development.  It is very difficult for us to understand how anyone could have any reasonable grounds for objecting
to it.  We thank you in advance for enabling the opening of this preschool which will represent a very significant
benefit to Palm Beach.

Respectfully,

Daniel R. Benson
Kasowitz Benson Torres LLP
1633 Broadway
New York, New York 10019
(212) 506-1720 (office)
(917) 880-8690 (mobile)
(212) 506-1849 (fax)
DBenson@kasowitz.com

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may be subject to the attorney-client privilege. Use
or disclosure of this e-mail or any such files by anyone other than a designated addressee is unauthorized. If you are
not an intended recipient, please notify the sender by e-mail and delete this e-mail without making a copy.

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com


JOHN A. GAROFALO, M.D., P.C. 

100 Hickory Hill Road        Oncology 
West Chester, PA  19382-6749       Immunology 
Telephone:  561-531-2402 and 610-793-055     Nutrition 
 
 
September 28, 2022 
 
 
Town Council and Members of the Architectural Commission 
Town of Palm Beach 
360 S. County Road 
Palm Beach, FL   33480 
 
Attn:  Kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com 
 
RE:  Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022) 
 
Dear Town Council and ARCOM Members: 
 
I fully support the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley Place.  I live near the proposed 
school and believe it to be an added value to the Town and it surely will be Town Serving. 
 
A town needs to have proper education opportunities for all ages, even the young among us.  It always 
puzzled me that we don’t have a preschool option on the island.  The Alef Preschool is a long-awaited 
answer to this need. 
 
We as residents of the town are looking forward to this new development which will be a great benefit 
to the many families who have moved to Palm Beach and are presently driving their young children off 
island each day. 
 
Thank you for serving the town and thank you for being the voice of our little ones who need proper 
education.  Alef Preschool will teach morals and values. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John A. Garofalo, M.D., P.. 
 
Cc:  Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com 
        Town Council – council@townofpalmbeach.com 
         rabbi@palmbeachjewish.com 
         www.PalmBeachJewish.com 
         
 
 
 

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:rabbi@palmbeachjewish.com
elyn
Received



From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW:
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 8:26:57 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Michael Belisle <mikebelisle88@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 25, 2022 3:17 PM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject:
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480
kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com
 
​Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place 
 
Dear Town Council Members,
 
This letter is to express my support for the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley
Place. 
 
I am a 40 year resident of Palm Beach and the transformation of the last couple years in regards to
young families moving in is unprecedented. I constantly hear of the issue of lack of any preschool on
the island. The proposed preschool is situated in a beautiful location, with ample parking, allowing
for convenient drop-off and pick-up.
 
Thank you for your consideration of my opinion.
 

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
mailto:kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com


Sincerely
Michael A. Belisle 
  
cc:​Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
​Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com


From: James Murphy
To: Antonette Fabrizi; Kelly Churney
Cc: Emily Lyn; Bradley Falco
Subject: FW: 165 Bradley Place Pre-School
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:23:24 AM

 
 
James G. Murphy 
Assistant Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning & Building
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Martin Klein <martin@miklein.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:22 AM
To: James Murphy <jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: 165 Bradley Place Pre-School
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear James,
 
I hope you and your loved ones are safe and well. Nothing else matters. I see that
today’s Arcom hearing is still scheduled. I’d appreciate it if you could bring this letter
to the Commission’s attention.
 
Dear Commission,
 
I write in support of the request of the Chabad House in their lease for a pre-school at
165 Bradley Place. As the former head of one of New York’s largest religious
institutions as well as the former chair of our Planning and Zoning Commission, I’ve
always been concerned with achieving that proper balance. I’ve been a long time
champion of education, including religious education, and having a pre-school is a
noble effort. Of course we want to achieve a balance in our community and I think the
applicant has done that. I note that this is a proposed lease which will be temporary
and I urge the Commission to support it with such modifications as you, in your
wisdom, will suggest.
 
Respectfully,
Martin I. Klein
 
Martin I. Klein, PLLC.
1060 North Ocean Blvd..

mailto:jmurphy@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:elyn@TownOfPalmBeach.com
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Palm Beach, Florida 33480
Telephone:   (561) 881-8000
Facsimile:     (561) 881-8080
martin@miklein.com
- 
 
- 
 
 

mailto:martin@miklein.com


From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Thursday, September 29, 2022 8:34:52 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 7:37 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Fwd: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com>
Date: September 28, 2022 at 11:08:22 AM EDT
To: kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com

And 
Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com

Subject: RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

﻿Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480

kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
mailto:glandgl@hotmail.com
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RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

I am a longtime Palm Beach resident living in The Biltmore just across the street from
the proposed preschool.

This letter is to express my support for the new Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at
165 Bradley Place. I find it hard to believe that anyone would oppose the only
preschool option in our beautiful community, especially while choosing to live in a
home or condo across the street from busy bars and restaurants, operating through
the night, and a preschool operates during daytime hours only. 

How far have we fallen if we oppose the opening of the only preschool on the island?
Making a fuss about a modest preschool opening in our town in a commercial building
is very distressing. I am in support of the preschool and hope that our Town Council
and members of ARCOM are too.

Thank you members of Town Council and members of ARCOM for doing what’s right as
you stand for education, the advantages being both local so residents with young
children do not have to drive on and off the island every day, and a preschool also of
the highest academic and interpersonal level, this is Alef Preschool.

Sincerely,

George Guido Lombardi

Owner/ resident

150 Bradley Place apt 904
Palm Beach

Florida3 3480

cc: Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
mailto:council@townofpalmbeach.com


From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: Fw: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 11:21:27 AM

Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning & Building
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-227-6408
561-835-4621 (fax)
www.townofpalmbeach.com

From: G <glandgl@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 11:08 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 
******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests
for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL 33480

kchurney@townofpalmbeach.com
RE: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

I am a longtime Palm Beach resident living in The Biltmore just across the street from the proposed
preschool.

This letter is to express my support for the new Alef Preschool of Palm Beach located at 165 Bradley
Place. I find it hard to believe that anyone would oppose the only preschool option in our beautiful
community, especially while choosing to live in a home or condo across the street from busy bars
and restaurants, operating through the night, and a preschool operates during daytime hours only.

How far have we fallen if we oppose the opening of the only preschool on the island? Making a fuss
about a modest preschool opening in our town in a commercial building is very distressing. I am in
support of the preschool and hope that our Town Council and members of ARCOM are too.

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/


Thank you members of Town Council and members of ARCOM for doing what’s right as you stand
for education, the advantages being both local so residents with young children do not have to drive
on and off the island every day, and a preschool also of the highest academic and interpersonal level,
this is Alef Preschool.

Sincerely,

George Guido Lombardi

Owner/ resident

150 Bradley Place apt 904
Palm Beach

Florida3 3480

cc: Mayor Danielle H. Moore – Mayor@townofpalmbeach.com
Town Council - council@townofpalmbeach.com

Sent from my iPhone



From: Kelly Churney
To: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: FW: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 8:46:26 AM

 
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: Tara <tara.k.moore@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 6:11 AM
To: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Cc: Danielle Hickox Moore <DMoore@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Town Council
<TCouncil@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Alef Preschool of Palm Beach – 165 Bradley Place (ARC-22-022)
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear Town Council Members and Members of ARCOM,

This letter is to express my support for the Alef Preschool of Palm Beach at 165
Bradley Place. I live near the proposed school and it is of great value to the Town and
it will be Town Serving. It will also be a great benefit to our family and the many young
families that live on Palm Beach. We are presently driving our son off the island each
day because the Town does not have any preschool accommodations. We plan on
sending our son to Alef Preschool as soon as they open. 

We look forward to the opening of Alef Preschool at 165 Bradley Place, and thank
you for allowing our child to have this wonderful opportunity.
 

Sincerely,
Tara K. Moore

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/165+Bradley+Place?entry=gmail&source=g


From: Kelly Churney
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com; John Eubanks Jr
Cc: Antonette Fabrizi
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 10:18:20 AM

Good morning,
 
Please have them send the letters to Antonette Fabrizi at afabrizi@townofpalmbeach.com.
 
Thank you,
 
Kelly Churney
Deputy Town Clerk
 
Town of Palm Beach
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480
561-838-5416
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:18 AM
To: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com>
Cc: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl
 

******Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or
attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all
requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.******

 
Thank you
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM
Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 

From: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:13 AM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Cc: Kelly Churney <KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com>
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
mailto:afabrizi@TownOfPalmBeach.com
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http://www.townofpalmbeach.com/
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They can e-mail objections to Kelly Churney at KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
at the Town and ask that a copy be sent to each of the ARCOM Commissioners.   I
will send you a draft of the Biltmore letter shortly. 
 
John R Eubanks, Jr. 

TALLAHASSEE | WEST PALM BEACH | PENSACOLA
 
605 North Olive Avenue, 2nd Floor
West Palm Beach, Florida 33401
T (561) 721-4000 / F (561) 721-4001 / D (561) 721-4002
E-mail: jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
Website: www.sniffenlaw.com / Twitter: @Sniffenlaw
 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING EMAIL COMMUNICATION: With changes in technology, the Firm is
aware that email is a common method of communication; however, please keep in mind the following: (1)
clients should never use computers maintained or monitored by others (e.g., work; public computers)
when communicating about sensitive or attorney-client matters; (2) incoming emails may not be read
immediately, because the intended recipient may be out of the office or otherwise unavailable; if your
email communication is time-sensitive, please call our office to ensure we are aware of your email; and
(3) the Firm uses automated filters to block viruses and unwanted emails.  It is possible the Firm’s
network may not recognize your email address and prevent your emails from being properly delivered.
Please call our office if we have not responded to your email within a reasonable time or if the matter is
time-sensitive.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: Information in this email may be protected from distribution by law,
confidential, or protected from disclosure by the attorney-client privilege. It is intended only for the use of
the disclosed individual or entity. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, you are
hereby notified that the law may restrict or prohibit the unintended use, copying or distribution of this
communication. If you have received this email in error, please email the sender immediately upon receipt
for further instruction.
 
DISCLAIMER: Pursuant to Circular 230 issued by the United States Treasury Department and relating to
practice before the Internal Revenue Service, any comment or opinion in this communication relating to a
federal tax issue is not intended to be used, and cannot be used, by a taxpayer for the purpose of
avoiding tax-related penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer.
 
 
 
 
 
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:10 AM
To: John Eubanks Jr <jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com>
Subject: FW: 165 Bradley Pl
 
I asked them to send something in writing
 
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM

mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:jeubanks@sniffenlaw.com
http://www.sniffenlaw.com/
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Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 

From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 24, 2022 3:23 PM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Subject: Re: 165 Bradley Pl
 
Hi Sally,
Please add these Park Ave residents to the opposition so far:
-Patrick and Lisa McGowan
-Catherine Stewart
-Ken Moreland
 
I will let you know of any others and let me know if our input is needed. It appears you have a fair amount
of strong oppositions already logged.
All the best,
Pat McGowan
 
 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
To: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com>
Sent: Thu, Sep 22, 2022 10:35 am
Subject: RE: 165 Bradley Pl

Thank you for reaching out to me regarding this matter.
We have joined with the Park Regent and also have the support of El Lugano in opposing this variance.
Perhaps you can provide a list of your neighbors who also oppose the matter.
Let me know and thank you
Sally
 
Sincerely,
Sally Morris GM
Palm Beach Biltmore
150 Bradley Place
Palm Beach, Florida
33480
561-832-0600
 
From: Patrick Mcgowan <pmcgowansr@aol.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 10:11 AM
To: smorris pbbiltmore.com <smorris@pbbiltmore.com>
Subject: 165 Bradley Pl
 
Hello Sally,
 Hope all is well and I am writing you as a concerned neighbor on Park Ave in regards to the proposed
development and use at 165 Bradley Pl. I am told yourself and the Biltmore community are engaged with

mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com
mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:pmcgowansr@aol.com
mailto:smorris@pbbiltmore.com


this process and mostly oppose its current plans. Please feel free to include ourselves and neighbors in
your opposition as we feel no need for a religious school to be located in an already high traffic and
residential area. We are also clients of Maura Ziska in our residential dealings. Hope to hear from you
and will be attending next weeks ARCOM meeting also.
All the best,
Patrick & Lisa McGowan
Park Ave
Palm Beach, FL 33480
914-482-4401
pmcgowansr@aol.com
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